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This meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm, by Chairman Chuck Dunlap, with all present 

standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. In addition to Mr. Baker the following Eden 

Township personnel were present; Trustee Chuck Dunlap, Trustee Leonard Laughman, Fiscal 

Officer Robin McKee, Mike Baker Road Maintenance, Citizens Jackie Laughman, Larry and 

Erin Finkes, Harry Farley, Colby Perkins and Raymie Carr with Mow-tivated Mowers. 

Trustee Baker moved to waive the reading and approved the minutes from the February 27th , 

2023 meeting Trustee Dunlap seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker -yes;  Trustee Dunlap -yes;  Trustee Laughman -yes 

Motion carried 

 

 

Public Participation: 

Raymie Carr presented the Trustees with a price sheet for the mowing, including prices totaling 

$405.00 per weekly mowing for the township house, maintenance building and all cemeteries. 

After discussion the Trustees moved motion to accept the pricing. Contracts were signed and 

Raymie agreed to begin immediately.  

Trustee Baker moved to accept pricing for the 2023 mowing season from Mow-tivated Mowers. 

Trustee Dunlap seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker -yes;  Trustee Dunlap -yes;  Trustee Laughman -yes 

Motion carried 

 

Larry Finkes explained that the County office said the culvert would be grandfathered and it 

would be up to the township if they would like to replace it. 

 

Colby Perkins asked that the trustees please contact Waste Management in regards to the front 

load trash truck losing trash all over Stradley Road every week. Trustee Baker said he has 

spoken with Waste Management before about this problem and was told that when people throw 

loose trash in their cans it is hard not to lose some as they are being dumped. They have switch 

some of the truck to front load for the safety of their employees. 

 



 

 

Old Business: 

Elliott Heating and Cooling still had not contacted Fiscal Officer McKee about the check from 

August not yet being cashed. Trustee Baker said he would stop by their office and see what he 

could find out. 

 

The BWC audit went well. 

 

The grader is currently at a $350.00 charge and Gary is still trying to get it apart. 

 

After looking over Engineer estimates for possible 2023 road work the trustees have decided to 

go with Baker Road North from the County line to just north of Billman Road and 550’ off Baker 

Road onto Camp Ohio Road. Fiscal Officer McKee will contact the prosecutor’s office to get a 

bid packet put together for the trustees to look over for the April meeting. 

 

 

New Business: 

Fiscal Officer McKee asked if the trustees would like for the porta-john to be brought back for 

the summer/fall. The trustees agreed and Robin said she would call and schedule it to be brought. 

 

The tailgate on the F550 has been fixed to accommodate the use of the durapatcher. 

 

Trustee Dunlap moved motion to pay from the ARP fund the 7 days of lost work for Mike during 

his time off after testing positive for Covid. Robin will contact Amy to see if we are allowed to 

use ARP funds to pay for that time. 

Trustee Laughman seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker -yes;  Trustee Dunlap -yes;  Trustee Laughman -yes 

Motion carried 

 

Road Report: 

Bay 4 wood is up except for 1 piece. 

 

Jeff Wilson from Advantage Ag and Equipment reached out to see if there is any new/used 

equipment that township is looking for. 

 

Baker Road South is holding up very. 

 

The bottom step to the side door is almost gone and will need to be repaired soon.  

 

Trustee Dunlap moved a motion to pay bills.  Trustee Laughman seconded the motion.    

VOTE:  Trustee Laughman –yes;  Trustee Baker –yes;  Trustee Dunlap –yes 

Motion carried. The following bills were examined, approved and signed by the Board. 

 
 

   
23-2023   BWC   16.94 

24-2023  The Energy Co-op  114.20 



 

 

25-2023  The Energy Co-op  146.59 

26-2023  Windstream  159.74 

28-2023  OPERS   1705.17 

29-2023  EFTPS   818.58 

30-2023  Ohio Deferred Comp 100.00 

31-2023  Ohio School  45.31 

32-2023  State of Ohio  105.81 

12014  Park National Bank  219.58 

12015  Glenns Market  207.26 

12016  Sedgwick   385.00 

12017  Co-Alliance  586.36 

12018  Martin Trucking  3265.70 

12019  Dave Baker  726.91 

12020  Michael Baker  1785.50 

12021  Chuck Dunlap  700.00 

12022  Leonard Laughman  895.54 

12023  Robin McKee  1319.72 

     $13,303.91 

  

  

 

  
 

I certify there are sufficient funds on deposit for the payments of foregoing bills when obligated and funds are now on deposit to 

pay the above expenditures  

___________________________Robin McKee, Fiscal Officer. 
        

 

 

Trustee Dunlap moved a motion to adjourn.  Trustee Baker seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker –yes;  Trustee Laughman –yes;  Trustee Dunlap –yes 

Motion carried  

Meeting adjourned 7:35 pm 
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